



DILHORNE PARISH COUNCIL

The Gables, 504 Weston Road,
Stoke-on-Trent, ST3 6QD
Telephone: 07811 879627
Email: clerk@dilhorne.staffslc.gov.uk
Website: www.dilhorneparishcouncil.co.uk

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 17th JANUARY 2017 AT DILHORNE RECREATION CENTRE at 7.30pm

Present: Cllrs. Bateman, Carnall, Millar, Horvath
D. Cllr Roberts, C Cllr Day

Members of the Public: Trevor Brassington, Malcolm Spooner, Jimmy Finney

Apologies: Cllr Wright

Subject	Description	Action
APOLOGIES	Cllr Wright Due to Cllr Wright having Family issues that have prevented her from attending the last 6 meeting it was resolved that she would be given special dispensation with regards to attendance at meeting for a further 6 months and this position will be reviewed in 6 months' time i.e. at the June meeting. If she is able to attend any meeting prior to June, then the 6 months' dispensation will be reviewed.	
PUBLIC QUESTION TIME	Trevor Brassington - Whitehurst Lane big pothole just past pit up past pit. Grid emptying last week but still water coming out C Cllr Day stated that this was the same in Caverswall. Cllr Millar had been asked to raise the problems re the state of Tickhill Lane – water running down like a river, no grids cleared and it is destroying ditches. She asked if the ditches could be made deeper and was advised by C Cllr Day that he had asked this but been told that it was not feasible as this would cause the road to give way. He had spoken to Mike Brassington today about the problems, he had asked District Council to put cameras down there - they won't do it, understands if make ditch deeper then vehicles would nosedive preventing them from gaining access to Quarry but again stated that this would mean the road will collapse. Tickhill not made for the type of vehicle that now use it. Getting sweeper to go down Tickhill to clean road. Cllr Carnall advised that a burnt-out car was on the on Bridleway. Cllr Millar advised C Cllr Day that they had put a lock on gate and was prepared to meet someone from the District Council there to change over locks, C Cllr Day is to arrange this. Jimmy Finney – asked if Moss's have put in an application for 10 houses, D Cllr Roberts confirmed this but thought it was just a redesign of the original application as it is coming close to 3 years since this was approved. Trevor Brassington – advised that Planning officers had been out to the property Mr Osmond lives at and told him to lower wall, Christmas tree got to go as visibility from Moss's site down the road is obstructed.	

Minutes are draft until agreed at the next meeting

Signed

Date 21st February 2017

Subject	Description	Action
	<p>Trevor Brassington - Richmore Hill not done – C Cllr Day advised that it had been done but within days back again.</p> <p>Question was asked if rumble strips could go on main road to help reduce the speed of traffic on main road? C Cllr Day will take it to SCC but very much doubts it will happen Cllr Bateman said this had been done at Beamhurst before bridge.</p> <p>Also asked if speed cameras could be put on the main road – C Cllr Day stated that the criteria for these was not met at this junction.</p> <p>However, Speed wire could be installed to monitor vehicle speeds but he has no money left in his DPH but if the Parish Council wanted this to be done then it could be paid for by the PC.</p>	
MINUTES	It was resolved that the minutes of the previous meeting were to be signed as a true and correct record.	
DECLARATION OF INTEREST	None	
REPORTS FROM COUNTY AND DISTRICT COUNCILLORS ETC	<p>County Councillor – not present.</p> <p>District Councillor – Whympney application had been refused by the Planning Committee. Situation now is that they can appeal the decision or market it with different survey. Cllr Bateman thanked D Cllr Roberts for speaking up at the planning meeting against the application.</p> <p>Recreation Centre – Had visit from Cheadle Mayor who told them that they were going to reinstate the Cheadle Carnival and invited Dilhorne take part i.e. float, Queen etc. Tean Road. Theme possibly Peace end of the war. Mayor is coming back on April 10th to see what has been decided. Thinking at moment is that something will be done. Classes rate £15.00 per hour something most days.</p> <p>Cllr Carnall stated that Gill Baylis, SCC Conservation, thinks some of the walls around the Recreation Centre grounds are listed – not known and not on any list PC holds, Cllr Roberts will check this out.</p> <p>Going to do a New Year’s Eve function this year</p> <p>Forthcoming events planned: -</p> <p>Murder Mystery weekend</p> <p>Carnival – either May 30 June 3rd or 10th</p> <p>Halloween/Bonfire/Haunted trial with actors 28th October</p>	PR
LENGTHSMAN	Nothing to report.	
PLANNING MATTERS	<p>Applications:</p> <p>SMD/2016/0667 – Royal Oak Public House – Proposed single storey side extension to existing public house premises to form new recreation and function room facilities – NO OBJECTION to plans but concerns over car parking facilities, already gets full and overflows onto road if coaches come then can’t turn around have to either reverse in or out. Not wanting to prevent more business.</p> <p>DET/2017/0001- Cresswell Ford Farm – Change of use of Agricultural Building to dwelling – Clerk to advise Planning that we are unable to make comment as not received any plans.</p> <p>Decisions:</p> <p>SMD/2016/0664 - Heywood Grange, Tickhill Lane – Installation of an Energy Storage System comprising a single container and two</p>	

Minutes are draft until agreed at the next meeting

Signed

Date 21st February 2017

Subject	Description	Action
	<p>associated buildings- APPROVED</p> <p>Cllr Millar advised D. Cllr Roberts that Tony Millar had contacted Arne Swithenbank at SMDC as conditions on the original application had not been met regarding plant screening – D Cllr Roberts to speak to Arne and see what position is.</p> <p>Appeals: none</p> <p>Enforcement – none</p>	
<p>MATTERS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MEETINGS</p>	<p>HIGHWAYS ISSUES:</p> <p>Trimpos – speeding cars still a problem, flooding still pooling on road far end from his property towards Cheadle.</p> <p>Grids/drains/potholes – see Public Questions</p> <p>Footpaths –no report</p> <p>Diversion of Vehicular Traffic</p> <p>The Common - Notice had been received from SCC re works scheduled on 15th February 2017.</p> <p>C Cllr Day advised that work at the railway crossing is going to take place at some point in the future for resurface and will be closed for about 5 days, there will be diversion in place.</p> <p>The Common – road damaged from burnt out car needs resurfacing. Bill to look into this.</p> <p>UNRESOLVED ITEMS: None</p>	
<p>NEW BUSINESS</p>	<p>None</p>	
<p>FINANCE AND 2017/18 PRECEPT</p>	<p>Payments:</p> <p>The following payments were approved and signed: -</p> <p>Mrs L Cantlay – Clerks Wages and Expenses – January £171.00 *</p> <p>TOTAL AMOUNT OF PAYMENTS - £171.00</p> <p>* Paid via Internet Banking which was approved at the meeting.</p> <p>Receipts:</p> <p>Interest on deposit Account - £2.60</p> <p>Total Receipts - £2.60</p> <p>Transfer - £150.00</p> <p>Bank Accounts:</p> <p>Current Account – £187.73 after payments made</p> <p>Deposit Savings Account - £12,011.17</p> <p>PRECEPT FOR 2017/18</p> <p>Precept requirement was discussed and the figure required was set at £4100.00 this is a decrease of 1.38% on the 2016/17 figure and is the seventh year we have not increase our precept figure.</p> <p>Clerk to prepare a press release.</p>	<p>Clerk</p>
<p>CORRESPONDENCE</p>	<p>Santander Bank Statement</p>	
<p>DATE OF NEXT MEETING</p>	<p>Tuesday 21st February 2017 at 7.30pm</p>	
<p>MEETING CLOSED</p>	<p>8.55pm</p>	

Minutes are draft until agreed at the next meeting

Signed

Date 21st February 2017